May 7, 2018 Regular Session

The Regular Session of the Greensboro City Council Meeting was called to order by Mayor Glenn Wright. Members present were Mr. Smith, Mr. McWhorter, Mr. Miller, Ms. Wynn, and Mr. Moore.

Mr. Smith opened the meeting with prayer.

Becky Cronic gave an update on the operations of Festival Hall.

Mamie Hillman made a request for the city to purchase 3 decorative polls to have the recently purchased banners installed. City Manager Postell was directed to find poles for the banner.

Unfinished Business

Mr. Miller made a motion to enter into an agreement with Lamar Callaway to provide contracted services to the City of Greensboro as Water Plant Operator after his retirement, after a second by Ms. Wynn the motion passed 5-0.

New Business

None

Public Comments

Frances Strickland addressed the Mayor and Council with concerns of a developer building homes in the community that does not meet the required setbacks of the zoning ordinance.

Derek Burgess lives at 602 S. West Street and Betty Kelley lives on W. 2nd Street was also present and discussed their concerns of the actions of the developer

Rick Zeier has put a stop work order at the site to stop all work until this issue can be resolved.

Linda Bone addressed the Mayor and Council on people dumping garbage near the railroad tracks, and the house on Broad Street with the overgrown grass.

Paul Postlmyr requested that the Mayor and Council consider adding a crosswalk and sidewalk on Hwy 15 near the park. He stated that he would like involvement from the community whenever discussions for a bypass began.

Mr. McWhorter made a motion to enter Executive Session to, after a second by Mr. Miller the motion passed 5-0.

No action was taken in Executive Session 3 Legal matters were discussed. Mr. McWhorter made a motion authorizing Mayor Wright to sign an affidavit regarding Executive Session, after a second by Mr. Miller the motion passed 5-0.

Mr. McWhorter made a motion to adjourn the meeting, after a second by Mr. Miller the motion passed 5-0.

There being no further business Mr. McWhorter closed the meeting with prayer.